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Open Gardens South Australia Inc: is a not for profit organisation opening private gardens to the general public  The 

purpose of Open Gardens SA is to educate and promote the enjoyment, knowledge and benefits of gardens and 
gardening in South Australia and to build strong public support for the development of gardens. 
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Today we are opening the garden in honour of our dear Walter, who passed away in July of this year 
He was the mastermind behind this garden and put all his rose growing and horticultural skills into 
creating his life’s dream. 
 
This year being a dry one has had its challenges. However, the roses are still blooming spectacularly, 
and the whole of the garden has a vibrant feel due to the recent rain. 
Our garden is approximately 5 ha in area and encompasses a quince orchard, a labyrinth. Please 
take time to enjoy all its many spaces and sit and enjoy our musicians, Tamarisque, along with the 
great food and stalls here today. 
 
We started this garden in the year 2000, before we finished building our home. The first trees we 
planted were the poplars, and they were meant to be the edge of the garden! Needless to say, we 
were not to be stopped. With ever increasing enthusiasm we continued collecting ideas and plants 
and the results now speak for themselves. We are primarily a rambling garden, but with a specialty 
for roses, as roses were Walter’s life and passion (apart from me!) 
 
We managed to site the house close to existing fig and Walnut trees, to give the feel of an old 
established garden. The plums along the creek were already here too and the old pear trees. Walter 
also loved silver birch trees, and our best specimen can be seen by our back verandah.  
 
We have many different soil types in our garden, mostly all alluvial, and there are some sandy 
patches that have been quite a challenge. The southern boundary of the front garden has been our 
hardest soil to manage. Many of the roses that we first planted there did not survive, so we have 
had to resort to hardier perennials and some shrubs, even after trying to enrich and restore the soil 
to better health. This is partly due to the gum trees extended roots for the road. The Gillentown Rd 
boundary has now become a wild garden that has special appeal when the roses are in bloom and 
the Echium sends up its blue spires. 
 
Our garden now has many sections. Don’t miss the French rose beds that are such a treat on a 
warm morning when the perfume of the roses greets the warmth of the morning. It is just 
spectacular. 
 
The herb garden at the end of the crab-apple walk provide us with some produce and more 
delightful fragrance, and the new moon gate and wisteria arch will be a delight in a few years, when 
it really takes off. If you can take the time to walk the meditative walk of the Labyrinth, you might 
just feel grounded and centered again!  Its such a peaceful space, and will be more-so when the 
trees in this garden get larger. 
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The gardens that open for us are chosen to reflect a great diversity of styles and may even challenge the conventional 
view of what constitutes a garden.  While aspects of a garden may not be to your taste, we urge you to celebrate this 

diversity.  Please remember you are visiting a private home and show respect and sensitivity for the owners who have so 
generously shared their garden with you.  Thank you. 

 
 
The raised vegie beds give us our daily quota of greens and the quince orchard has the best blooms 
in early spring. Some of our quinces are made in paste. We have been supplying the local tourist 
info centre and some wineries. 
 
The old-world roses that you can see throughout the garden are the highlight of The Heritage 
Garden at this time of the year. They are so happy when they have the space to grow as nature 
would desire and climb and ramble over fences, up trees and droop and ramble as they please. We 
are so lucky to have the space to allow this to happen, as some of these varieties would be very 
hard to manage in a small garden.  
 
We truly hope that you enjoy your day here and that you take away a little piece of inspiration to 
help create a paradise in your own garden. Walter loved sharing the garden with all his visitors and 
we plan to continue with his legacy. 
 
Thank you for visiting,  
Kay Duncan 
 

 


